
 Once again, our year 4 

students have demonstrated their 

English proficiency by achieving 

high scores on the Real TOEIC test 

held on August 19. The following 

students achieved scores ranging 

from 700 to 800+. 

 St. Theresa International 

College is immensely proud of this 

accomplishment. Congratulations to 

all our achievers, and we extend our 

heartfelt gratitude to all the 

individuals who have contributed to 

molding our students into TOEIC 

success stories. 
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 On September 13, in 
celebration of the 10th anniversary 
of the Faculty of Education, the 
annual Academic Expo and the 
staging of Hansel and Gretel, as part 
of the requirements for the subject 
"Language Learning Through 
Drama," were held at Joseph-Marie 
Building. 

 Earlier in the afternoon, 
students enjoyed walking around the 
venue, visiting different areas 

showcasing students’ outputs. 
Moreover, they were invited to 
engage in some of the fun and 
learning activities prepared by our 
hardworking Education and other 
majors’ students. 

 The event was graced by Dr. 
Chaipat Wattanasan and some of our 
collegiate learning institution’s 
administrators. After the expo, the 
most-awaited yearly drama 
presentation was rendered on the 

center stage, amazing the audiences. 
The famous Hansel and Gretel were 
adapted and creatively performed by 
our senior Education students. 

 Our Education students have 
consistently impressed their fellow 
STICians with their artistic talents 
and academic skills. 

 CONGRATULATIONS to 
the Faculty of Education dean, 
heads, lecturers, and students. 
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 On September 

30, selected students 

from St. Theresa 

International College 

participated in the 

annual Catholic Media 

Awards held at Mahidol 

University. 

 In the morning, 

event visitors and 

participants were 

delighted to witness the 

Catholic Fair organized 

by several 

organizations. In the 

afternoon, musicals 

entertained the 

audiences with song, 

dance, and acting 

performances. 

 It was a day 

where our students 

experienced something 

new, being exposed to 

Catholicism and 

interacting with some 

Catholics. 

 The third-year students 

majoring in English for Business 

Communication took charge in 

planning, organizing, and facilitating 

the annual Moral and Ethics Activity 

with the theme “Let’s Save 

Underwater Creatures.” The 

engaging and educational event took 

place on September 13 at Room 105 

of St. Mary’s Building. 

 The activity was graced by 

Faculty Dean Dr. Ubon, who 

delivered the opening remarks, 

followed by a short speech-video 

presentation by Miss Yadalynn 

Tiwawong. Shortly after, games and 

activities were actively participated 

in by our juniors (year 1 and year 2 

students). It was heartening to see 

our senior students, despite being 

busy with their academic 

requirements, joining the event to 

witness how their juniors were 

enjoying and learning at the activity 

venue. 

 The event concluded with the 

awarding of prizes and non-stop 

smiles. The entire faculty expressed 

gratitude for the efforts exerted by 

our responsible year 3 students and 

for the enthusiastic participation of 

our younger learners. 
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 The 1st day of September 
became a truly memorable occasion for 
our freshmen students, particularly for 
Mr. Kritsada and Miss Anongnat, who 
were hailed as STIC Prince and Princess 
2023, respectively. The Hollywood-
themed night sparkled with fashion 
trends showcased by our lovely first-
year students. 

In groups, students flaunted their talents 
on the St. Mary’s Building stage, 
engaging in dance, acting, and singing. 
The night showcased camaraderie and 

collaborative efforts among our active 
learners, with the group from the 
Faculty of Nursing Science, which 
displayed their acting skills, emerging as 
the winner. 

 The venue was graced by the 
presence of Hollywood music and 
movie celebrities, with our candidates 
styled and dressed to embody the 
inspiration of Madonna, Michael 
Jackson, Marilyn Monroe, Elvis Presley, 
Barbie, Ken, Lara Croft, and Harry 
Potter. Following the ramp walks, talent 

showcases, and wit displays, Mr. 
Kritsada Phalak, majoring in Air Traffic 
Control, and Miss Anongnat 
Khongkhlong from the Department of 
Airline Business were crowned as the 
most handsome man and the most 
beautiful woman of the night. 

 Another night to be remembered 
was created. Congratulations to all the 
winners, especially to the hardworking 
individuals behind the scenes. 
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 Ayutthaya Province, known 

as one of the most historical 

provinces in the country, was chosen 

by our year 4 students as the 

destination for their last study visit 

before taking their final 

examinations and beginning their 

internships. The study visit in 

Ayutthaya took place on September 

15. 

 The first location our seniors 

visited was the Chao Sam Phraya 

National Museum, home to the 

Ayutthaya Gold Treasure Exhibition 

Building. Our students received 

information about the treasures 

exhibited in the museum from a 

very knowledgeable tour guide. The 

next stop was Wat Mahathat, where 

our seniors took some nice photos 

while attempting to emulate "Lalisa 

Manoban." The third destination was 

St. Joseph Catholic Church, where 

our students were introduced to some 

information about Catholicism. An 

hour for lunch and souvenir 

shopping was spent at Gongkhong 

Market. For the final stop before 

heading back to STIC, our Ayutthaya 

tourists went to Wat Niwet 

Thammaprawat. The journey to this 

temple was exciting, as everyone 

who wished to see the temple had to 

ride a cable car-like transport to 

cross a river. 

 It was a short trip, but the 

memories made were countless. 

 On Wednesday, 06 
September 2023, St. Theresa 
International College organized a 
personality training session with the 
theme “Impressive Personality and 
Dining Etiquette” at Novotel 
Bangkok Suvarnabhumi Airport. The 
training, led by Dr. Mali Dammasiri, 
Head of Airline Business 

Department, drew participation from 
administrators, faculty, and 2nd and 
3rd-year students representing 
various fields within the college. 

 This event aimed to equip 
students with essential skills to 
enhance their personality, navigate 

social situations with confidence, 
and pave the way for future success. 
The College expresses gratitude to 
Mr. Suphapji Chaysamanon and the 
team of lecturers for their invaluable 
contributions in sharing knowledge 
and experiences during the training 
session. 
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 On the 7th of September, 

Aeronautics students from all year 

levels, accompanied by Ajarn 

Praveen Shaju, the Head of the 

Program, visited the Bangkok Flight 

Services Cargo Warehouse located at 

Suvarnabhumi Airport premises as 

part of the teaching-learning process. 

The primary objective of this visit 

was to gain firsthand knowledge of 

air cargo logistics, operations, and 

the role of air cargo warehouses in 

the global supply chain. 

 Bangkok Flight Services is a 

joint venture between Worldwide 

Flight Services, the world’s largest 

independent ground handler with 

over 20 years of global experience, 

and Bangkok Airways, the second-

largest regional scheduled carrier in 

Thailand, known as Asia’s Boutique 

Airline. Bangkok Flight Services 

(BFS) is a modern, innovative, and 

customer-focused ground handling 

company offering full passenger, 

ramp, and cargo handling services at 

Bangkok Suvarnabhumi Airport. 

 During the visit, students 

gained insights into various aspects, 

including the cargo handling 

process, the importance of real-time 

inventory management for tracking 

the location and status of cargo, 

procedures for customs clearance, 

and accurate documentation ensuring 

smooth international shipments. 

They also learned about security 

measures in place to prevent 

unauthorized access to cargo, safety 

protocols to prevent accidents and 

damage, various regulations and 

standards governing air cargo 

operations, and the utilization of 

advanced technology and automation 

in cargo handling. 

 Overall, the study visit to the 

air cargo warehouse provided a 

valuable learning experience, 

allowing students to bridge the gap 

between classroom knowledge and 

real-world practices in the air cargo 

industry. 

By:  Ajarn Praveen Shaju, Lecturer, Department of Aeronautics 
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 The Order of Malta of Thailand, 
in collaboration with the Faculty of 
Nursing at St. Teresa International 
College, organized a community 
strengthening program focused on 
"Basic Life Support Training" and the 
management of various types of 
wounds. This initiative took place at 
Saint Marco Temple in Pathum Thani 
Province on Wednesday, September 13, 
2017, from 13:00 to 16:00 hrs. 

 During the event, faculty and 
students shared knowledge on 
performing CPR and provided practical 
training to community members. The 
training encompassed first aid 
techniques for assisting individuals 
experiencing respiratory or cardiac 
arrest, along with practical 
demonstrations of various wound care 
operations. 
The College of 

Thailand extends sincere appreciation to 
The Order of Malta and the Faculty of 
Nursing for their impactful project, 
contributing to the empowerment of 
community leaders. This endeavor aims 
to enable effective assistance within 
communities, foster community 
strength, and serve as a positive 
example for other regions. 



May 2019 Issue September 2022 Issue 

PAGE 8 

 

 

 

 
EDITORIAL BOARD 

 

Photo Journalists 
 

 

Layout Artist 

Aj. Willard Jeff V. Pada 

 

 

Editor-in-Chief 

Aj. Leo Anthony B. Flores 

 

 

Consultant 

Mr. Kevin Hadji-rahim 

September 2023 Issue 

 On September 2, 

International Business and Logistics 

Management students, led by Ajarn 

Abhisek Tiwari, conducted a 

community service in the nearby 

markets of Ongkaharak and Khlong 

11. The objective was to inform our 

hardworking sellers about online 

delivery options and guide them 

through the store registration process 

on applications such as Robinhood, 

Grab Food, Line Man, and Food 

Panda. Students were divided into 

small groups to efficiently convey 

the delivery scheme to as many 

sellers as possible. They distributed 

flyers containing essential details 

that sellers would need to know. 

 STICians walked to various 

shops, delivering the message, and 

many sellers expressed interest 

because they believed that selling 

food online could increase their 

income and allow them to receive 

customer feedback through the 

applications. 

 The group provided 

additional platforms that could 

enhance the income of the sellers in 

the market. They informed them 

about the benefits of ordering food 

online. IB and LG students worked 

hard to provide clear information, 

answer any questions, and emphasize 

the importance of responsive 

customer service. They aimed to help 

these sellers better understand the 

high potential of selling food online. 

 

By: Chawanlak Thaneewan, International Business, Year 3 


